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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 30, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR: PHIL BUCHEN
FROM:

SUBJECT :

Jim Falk, Associate Director for Intergovernmental Relations
for the Domestic Council, is under the Hatch Act. Yet his
duties, particularly when he attends conferences of
governors and mayors, frequently put him into the position
of discussing with a Republican mayor or governor the
possibility of a political trip by the President.

If I understand your summary of the Hatch Act correctly,
this clearly puts Falk into an awkward position.

It is my feeling that we should attempt to find a way
whereby Falk would not be under the Hatch Act.

Could I have your advice on this? Many thanks.



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 22, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR: PHIL BUCHEN
FROM: KEN LAZARUS \ﬂ’
SUBJECT: Political Activity/Domestic

Council Associate Director for
Intergovernmental Relations

Earlier this week, Jim Falk, Associate Director of the Domestic
Council}Intergovernmental Relations, came to me with an invitation
he had received from the Governor of North Carolina requesting
that Jim be in attendance at a meeting of Southern Republican
leaders, Jack Calkins from the White House staff,and representa-
tives from the campaign organizations of both President Ford

and former Governor Reagan. Jim was completely forthright in
indicating that the sole purpose of the meeting was political in
nature,

I advised Jim not to attend the meeting regardless of the manner

in which his trip might be financed. As you know, members of

the Domestic Council are subject to the provisions of the Hatch
Act and are thus prevented from engaging in ''political management
or a political campaign.' He will not attend the meeting.

After talking with Jim, I spoke with Jack Calkins relative to the
financing of the trip. Although Calkins, as a member of the White
House staff, is not prohibited from engaging in political activity
Iwas concerned that he might inadvertently finance his trip from
official funds or inappropriate political monies. In this regard,
I advised him: (1) Not to use any government funds relative to
this trip; (2) In the event the entire meeting was financed by the
Republican National Committee, it would be appropriate for his
portion of total expenses to be derived from that source; and (3)
In the event the Reagan people were financing their expenses out
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of their own political coffers, Jack should attempt to arrange

for payment by the Ford election committee. I suggested that

he get in touch with Bob Visser, General Counsel to the President
Ford Committee,

Although the incident recited above requires no further action on
your part, it serves as an illustration of a continuing problem
which you might attempt to rectify., As the one Domestic Council
member with very frequent contacts with elected Republican
officials around the country, Jim Falk will,throughout the course
of the election,be placed in an extremely tenuous position regarding
the potential for "'political activity' in the course of his official
duties. In order to resolve this problem, I would recommend

that he either be transferred to the White House staff or designated
""Special Assistant to the President'' and '""Associate Director of
the Domestic Council' and paid from the White House payroll

in the mold of Jim Cannon. This would obviate any potential

for running afoul of the Hatch Act. I communicated this opinion

to Jim who intends to take the matter up with Jim Cannon at his
earliest convenience,







THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

September 2, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR: KEN LAZARUS
FROM: PHIL BUCHEN/-
SUBJECT: Jim Falk

In light of your previous memorandum to -

me regarding Jim Falk, I attach a subsequent
memorandum to me from Jim Cannon on the
same subject,

Kindly draft a reply for me to send to
Jim Cannon,

P

( ati"(o

HK
piel
i



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 30, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR: PHIL BUCHEN
FROM:

SUBJECT:

Jim Falk, Associate Director for Intergovernmental Relations
for the Domestic Council, is under the latch Act. Yet his
duties, particularly when he attends conferences of
governors and mayors, frequently put him into the position
of discussing with a Republican mayor or governor the
possibility of a political trip by the President.

If I understand your summary of the Hatch Act correctly,
this clearly puts Falk into an awkward position.

+

It is my feelinqg that we should attempt to find a way-
whereby Falk would not be under the Hatch Act.

Could I have your advice on this? Many thanks.
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

September 2, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR: KEN LAZARUS
FROM: PHIL, BUCHEN/-
SUBJECT: Jim Falk

Same subject,

Kindly draft 5 reply for me to send to
Jim Cannon,



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 30, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR: PHIL. BUCHEN
FROM:

SUBJECT:

Jim Falk, Associate Director for Intergovernmental Relations
for the Domestic Council, is under the llatch Act. Yet his
duties, particularly when he attends conferences of
governors and mayors, frequently put him into the position
of discussing with a Republican mayor or governor the
possibility of a political trip by the President.

If I understand your summary of the Hatch Act correctly,
this clearly puts Falk into an awkward position.

It is my feeling that we should attempt to find a way
whereby Falk would not be under the Hatch Act.

Could I have your advice on this? Many thanks.




THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 22, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR: PHIL BUCHEN
FROM: KEN LAZARUS (/Q'
SUBJECT: Political Activity/Domestic

Council Associate Director for
Intergovernmental Relations

Earlier this week, Jim Falk, Associate Director of the Domestic
Councilllntergove rnmental Relations, came to me with an invitation
he had received from the Governor of North Carolina requesting
that Jim be in attendance at a meeting of Southern Republican
leaders, Jack Calkins from the White House staff, and representa-
tives from the campaign organizations of both President Ford

and former Governor Reagan. Jim was completely forthright in
indicating that the sole purpose of the meeting was political in
nature,

I advised Jim not to attend the meeting regardless of the manner

in which his trip might be financed. As you know, members of

the Domestic Council are subject to the provisions of the Hatch
Act and are thus prevented from engaging in ''political management
or a political campaign.' He will not attend the meeting.

After talking with Jim, I spoke with Jack Calkins relative to the
financing of the trip. Although Calkins, as a member of the White
House staff, is not prohibited from engaging in political activity

I was concerned that he might inadvertently finance his trip from
official funds or inappropriate political monies. In this regard,

I advised him: (1) Not to use any government funds relative to
this trip; (2) In the event the entire meeting was financed by the
Republican National Committee, it would be appropriate for his
portion of total expenses to be derived from that source; and (3)
In the event the Reagan people were financing their expenses out




of their own political coffers, Jack should attempt to arrange

for payment by the Ford election committee, I suggested that

he get in touch with Bob Visser, General Counsel to the President
Ford Committee.

Although the incident recited above requires no further action on
your part, it serves as an illustration of a continuing problem
which you might attempt to rectify. As the one Domestic Council
member with very frequent contacts with elected Republican
officials around the country, Jim Falk will, throughout the course
of the election,be placed in an extremely tenuous position regarding
the potential for ''political activity' in the course of his official
duties. In order to resolve this problem, I would recommend

that he either be transferred to the White House staff or designated
""Special Assistant to the President” and "Associate Director of
the Domestic Council' and paid from the White House payroll

in the mold of Jim Cannon. This would obviate any potential

for running afoul of the Hatch Act. I communicated this opinion

to Jim who intends to take the matter up with Jim Cannon at his
earliest convenience.
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" venience of the Cabinet participants.

ROGERS C. B. MORTON

November 13, 1975

Dear Carla:

In the next few months the efforts to raise the
funds necessary for the President's nomination
campaign must be intensified. Under the limita-~
tions of the new election law these efforts to
be successful must be tightly organized and
broadly based. '

I have been asked to pull together a pool of
Cabinet and sub-Cabinet people who are not other-
wise restricted from political activity who can
coltectively commit to participate on their own
time in 100 or more-appearances for President
Ford dinners, receptions and lunches. These
events will be held during the next 120 days.

The members of the pool for "Operation 100" will
hopefully include all Cabinet members with the
exception of the Secretaries of State and Defense
and the Attorney General. I think we can each
personally commit to seven or more appearances.
In addition, each of us should request, based on-
their qualifications, sub-Cabinet members from
our own Department to collectively commit to an
additional eight events bringing each agency's
total to fifteen.

The time of these events will be worked out after
we have each made our commitments. The scheduling
will be arranged from the President Ford Committee
(PFC) office to fit, as much as possible, the con-




I am asking you to pledge seven appearances on
the President's behalf. Please let me know your
response as soon as possible and who else from
your agency will participate.

Your inc;re]y,

Rogey$ C. B. Morton

The Honorable Carla Hills
3125 Chain Bridge Road
- Washington, D.C. 20016
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December 5, 1975

The Honorable Rogers C. B. Morton
Presquile, Route One
Easton, Maryland 21601

Dear Rog:

I have reflected considerably on your letter
of November 13 requesting my assistance and the
assistance of others at HUD in raising funds neces-
sary for the President's nomination campaign.

As you know, HUD has a large number of constit-~
uent groups: homebuilders, savings and loan asso-

ciations, realtors, mutual savings banks, commercial. '

banks, architects, planners, building material sup-
pliers, city officials -~ just to name a few. HUD
is also engaged in subsidizing certain activities
and in maklng grants, discretionary, categorical and
general in substantial- sums.

I am very concerned that the participation by
me or others at HUD in fund-raising activities would
raise serious conflict of interest questions, both
real and apparent. I am particularly concerned that
some of these types of questions could at a later
date prove embarrassing to the Pre51dent




For these reasons I believe that my activities
and the activities of others at HUD must be restricted
to campaigning, and not fund-raising. If you wish,

I will be pleased to discuss the matteér further with
you.

Sincerely,

Carla A. Hills




ROGERS C. B. MORTOXN

November 13, 1975

Dear Carla:

In the next few months the efforts to raise the
funds necessary for the President's nomination
campaign must be intensified. Under the limita-
tions of the new election law these efforts to
be successful must be tightly organized and
broadly based. :

I have been asked to pull together a pool of
Cabinet and sub-Cabinet people who are not other-
wise restricted from political activity who can
collectively commit to participate on their own
time in 100 or more-appearances for President
Ford dinners, receptions and lunches. These
events will be held during the next 120 days.

The members of the pool for "Operation 100" wiTl
hopefully include all Cabinet members with the
exception of the Secretaries of State and Defense
and the Attorney General. I think we can each
personally commit to seven or more appearances.
In addition, each of us should request, based on-
their qualifications, sub-Cabinet members from
our own Department to collectively commit to an
additional eight events bringing each agency's
total to fifteen.

The time of these events will be worked out after
we have each made our commitments. The scheduling

will be arranged from the President Ford Committee
- (PFC) office to fit, as much as possible, the con-
venience of the Cabinet participants.




I am asking you to pledge seven appearances on
the President's behalf. Please let me know your
response as soon as possible and who else from

your agency will participate.

Yours”gincerely,

Rogeys C. B. Morton

The Honorable Carla Hills
3125 Chain Bridge Road
- Washington, D.C. 20016




December 5, 1975

The Honorable Rogers C. B. Morton
Presquile, Route One
Easton, Maryland 21601

Dear Rog:

I have reflected considerably on your letter
of November 13 requesting my assistance and the
assistance of others at HUD in raising funds neces-
sary for the President's nomination campaign.

As you know, HUD has a large number of constit-
uent groups: homebuilders, savings and loan asso-

ciations, realtors, mutual savings banks, commercial’

banks, architects, planners, building material sup-
pliers, city officials -~ just to name a few. HUD
is also engaged in subsidizing certain activities
and in making grants, discretionary, categorical and
general in substantial- sums.

I am very concerned that the participation by
me or others at HUD in fund-raising activities would
raise serious conflict of interest questions, both
real and apparent. I am particularly concerned that
some of these types of questions could at a latex
date prove embarrassing to the President. h
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For these reasons I believe that my activities
and the activities of others at HUD must be restricted
to campaigning, and not fund-raising. If you wish,

T will be pleased to discuss the matter further with
you.

Sincerely,

Carla A. Hills




THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

December 9, 1975

MEMQRANDUM FOR: DICK CHENEY
FROM: PHIL BUCH.ENﬂw ﬁ
SUBJECT: Costs of Mixed Official - Political

Travel by Presidential Surrogates

Secretary Morton's recent letter to certain members of the
Cabinet concerning the "'100 Committee" has raised anew the
question of how we handle the travel expenses of Presidential
surrogates on mixed official-political campaign trips. Set
out below is a description of how such expenses are presently
handled, along with a proposed new method for their handling,
and which I understand is to be d1scussed at tomorrow's
Cabinet meeting. .

At the present time, political funds are generally required to

be used for mixed official-political travel by government
officials, other than the President and Vice President, only

for the incremental increase in costs caused by attendance at

the political event. GAO has never addressed this question
head-on, but this approach is consistent with both the Government
travel regulations issued by GSA and GAO transportation regu-
lations dealing with payments for services required by the
traveler in excess of those required for official business.

While this method is the least expensive for the political
committee, it does pose several serious problems. The
Federal Election Commission will submit for Congressional
approval later this month proposed regulations for the allocation
of campaign expenditures including provisions relating to
"campaign'' travels at Government expense. These regulations
are not yet in final form, but they almost assuredly will require,
at a minimum, that we propose a reasonable method of allocating
to the President's campaign expenditure limitation the "political"!
costs of such travel. The present procedure is also subject to
considerable criticism from the public and media for misuse of
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official funds by the possibility of scheduling official appear-
ances that would not otherwise be made or be gerrymandered

to avoid payments by the PFC, In this regard, Common

Cause has requested that all Presidential candidates refrain
from the use of tax-supported services, e.g., transportation

for campaign purposes, except as required for personal

security reasons. Even where the official undertakes the
political event only after he has previously scheduled bona

fide official business in that location, there remains a credibility
gap which frequently cannot be narrowed.

Accordingly, my office has worked with the General Counsel of
the PFC to develop a possible new method of allocating the costs
of such trips, and which will minimize the criticism of possible
misuse of official funds. Basically, except for the costs of
travel, i.e., transportation, accommodations, etc,, which can
be associated with a particular event, travel costs for mixed
official-campaign trips would be apportioned between the Govern-
ment and the PFC in relation to the percentage of time spent at
official versus campaign activities. For example, if the Govern-
ment official were to spend two hours in official meetings and
two hours in campaign meetings, then his travel costs would be
apportioned equally between the Government and the PFC, As
with Presidential travel, de minimis political activity would not
alter the character of an official stop, and no allocation to the
PFC would be necessary to insure that there is substantial and
_bona fide official business at a particular stop before allocation

~ of the costs is made between the Government and the PFC.

This approach has the advantage of minimizing the current

problems related to the use of appropriated funds. While this
method does lessen the advantages of incumbency, it allows the
incumbent to use surrogates in a manner that is not available to non-
incumbents, and a possibility remains that it would be criticized by
other candidates. However, that result is inevitable regardless of
the method used.

In discussing this with the Cabinet, it should be made clear that
this procedure applies only to mixed official-political trips and
that it does not affect any personal matters they may undertake
during a trip. In addition, it is not possible to make a final
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decision on how such surrogate travel will be handled until
the FEC finalizes the allocation regulations. Tomorrow's
meeting will give the Cabinet an opportunity to comment on
this proposed new method which does relate to how they spend
their own agency's funds. I might add that this approach has
been favorably received by the FEC staff in the course of
informal discussions with the PFC General Counsel.












































































































